## 19 September 2017

In a Christian way we learn today for tomorrow "GENEROSITY lies less in giving much than in giving at the right moment."

Dear Parents, Pupils and Parishioners,

# KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS

Ruth Gillett-Jackson and her family. Ruth's much loved Grandfather passed away on the weekend. May he rest in peace.

### COOL AT SCHOOL

We congratulate **Caleb Peterson**, a Year 8 student who has become a great role model with his positive attitude, great manners and friendly disposition. Happy people make happy places.

## JOIN OUR JUNIOR SYNDICATE TOMORROW FOR MASS

Our beautiful Juniors (A1-A4) celebrate Mass this Wednesday, 9am in our School Chapel as only juniors can. Please join us and stay for a cuppa after. OOPS - VERY SORRY

The correct Year 7 Cross Country results are:

BOYS: Blake Gibson 1st, Hunter 2nd, Cramer 3rd.

GIRLS: Acacia 1st, Izzy 2nd, Ella Brassington 3rd.

## FIRST RECONCILIATION

An exciting and important evening for the following students this week. Our prayers and best wishes go to - Vince Alizzi, Liam Angland, Cooper Bound, Nevaeh Durston, Isabella Dykes, John Dykes, Jake Farnworth, Zyon Hosoglu, Leon Hudson, Paige Hudson, Taika King, Scarlett McIvor, Siniva Muagututia, Ethan Mullins, Lily O'Sullivan, Catalina Perez Parr, Chloe Payne, Braxton Payne, Blake Proudfoot, Ella-Jae Robinson, Georgia Scott, Aimee Wakely, Devon Williams, Aaliyah Windybank-Blatch, Trustina Aluni, Cameron Miller and Conference Samoa.

St Patrick's Church - Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> at 7pm.

St Thomas More Church - Thursday 21st at 7pm.

# TALOFA - POLYFEST THIS FRIDAY

Our "Pasifika" Group perform THIS FRIDAY, 10.45am at Heretaunga Intermediate in Hastings. Thank you to Noela and Mrs Campbell for their tutoring and to our wonderful students for their talents and enthusiasm.

Ou te mitamita ia te oe.

#### FOOTBALL REPS

More sporting talent in our school representing Napier in soccer:-Caitlin Montaperto-Wells, Jane Skyrme, Caitlyn Gray, Sophie Walker and Oscar Cooper.



# OFF TO WELLINGTON

We wish our Year 8 students all the best and safe travels as they spend next week in Wellington. A great educational experience as well as a time to socialise with friends and make new ones. Thank you to parents who are going with these "quiet" teenagers - you are brave!

Thanks also to Miss Dawson and Miss Ellingham. HAVE A GREAT WEEK! WE NEED A CRICKET COACH!

Our Year 3/4 Friday cricket teams (3.30pm Nelson Park starting 27 October) need a coach. Lots of enthusiasm but I can only take 1 team. If we don't get someone to take the other team on Friday then unfortunately a number of children will miss out. Thanks.

#### CRICKET YEAR 3 - 8

Notices were sent home last week with those children who expressed interest in playing cricket this summer. Please return by Friday.

#### WARM WEATHER - UNIFORM

With the season changing students are able to wear their summer uniform if they wish. Our new uniform will not be available until sometime in Term 4. We will keep you posted as to when.

# GALA - THIS SATURDAY (10AM START)

FINAL MEETING - TONIGHT AT 7.30pm in Hall Foyer

Last minute organisation for this Saturday's Gala

# CAKE PLATE - PLEASE DELIVER CAKES FRIDAY/SATURDAY

Each child will bring home a paper plate on Wednesday for Gala baking. We need your support to make our cake stall a success. Please **drop off** baking either **Friday** or early **Saturday** morning <u>but not before</u>. Extra plates available from the office.

<u>HELPERS NEEDED</u> - Many hands make light work and we need help to -

Set up - from 6am - 9am AND Pack up - from 12.30 - 2.00pm

4 GOOD MEN - needed to help with Auction and White Elephant

STALL HELPERS PLEASE BE AT SCHOOL BY 8AM ON GALA DAY

PRAY FOR A FINE DAY

Regards & Blessings Jurek Wypych PRINCIPAL